
The Chemistry Workgroup of the Natural Science Section at the Goetheanum
Goetheanistic and anthroposophic research in chemistry

Dear colleagues and chemistry enthusiasts,

We warmly invite you to the opening of a forum for research and exchange on “complementary
science” questions of chemistry.

We are interested in questions and contributions pertaining to the entire field of chemistry from
phenomenological, philosophical, Goetheanistic and anthroposophic perspectives, in terms of both
methodology and content. The starting point for the work should always be the practical experience
of the transformation of substances.

We would like to outline our key questions:
1. What is the subject of research in chemistry?
2. What is the specific approach to knowledge as compared to that in related sciences—

physics, biology, pharmacy, medicine?
3. How do we currently deal with metals?

At present we believe the work merits an annual two-day meeting. We invite you to the start-off
meeting, scheduled for Friday April 8, 2016 at 14:00 through Saturday April 9 at 18:00, in the
Rudolf Steiner Haus, Stuttgart. (Uhlandshöhe 10, DE-70188 Stuttgart, http://rudolf-steiner-haus-
stuttgart.de/wegbeschreibung.)

The proposed agenda includes:
 Exchange of needs and desires for such a working group
 Illustrations, reports, questions, etc. from individual efforts in phenomenological,

philosophical, Goetheanistic and anthroposophic work in chemistry
 Project ideas
 Considerations of chemical phenomena (experiments)
 Exchange of views on current developments in the field of chemistry
 Literature ideas
 ...

Please let us know by March 1, 2016 if you will attend the meeting or if you would like to
participate in the work but are unable to attend on this date: forum@goetheanchemistry.net

We would be so pleased to have your interest and your attendance!

With kind regards -
Martin Errenst & Martin Rozumek

For the Natural Science Section at the Goetheanum
Johannes Kühl




